Plymouth Development Corporation

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday January 29, 2008

APPROVED MINUTES
Meeting called to order by Leighton Price at 5:10 p.m.
Members present:  Charlie Bletzer, Patrice Hatcher, Leighton Price, Christine Pratt and William Hallisey.
Absent:  Alan Zanotti and Jeff Fischer
Mr. Price publicly welcomed new board members, Mr. Charlie Bletzer and Mr. Alan Zanotti.  Mr. Zanotti is on vacation for this meeting but will report to duty on 2/5/08.  

Meeting Minutes Update:  Mr. Hallisey solved the taking of the Minutes dilemma by hiring Kim McDonough.  She will submit her hours spent on them and be paid monthly.  She will be issued a 1099 at the end of the year. 

Public Comment Time:

1. Michelle DiPersio, owner of Dovetales Antiques and Home, voiced displeasure about the general lack of snow and ice removal efforts downtown after storms.  Lack of prompt removal by both store owners and the town itself has become a safety issue.  Patrons cannot reach the shops or walk on sidewalks without facing danger.  
Ms. Hatcher suggests calling Director of DPW Director Roger Hammond.  Ms. Pratt suggests forming a partnership between the PDC and DPW for handling this matter. A discussion regarding general snow removal practices throughout the district and access to meters ensued.  Mr. Price responded that the PDC has limited powers regarding snow removal responsibilities. He will bring up the issue with Mark Sylvia during their next weekly meeting.  
David Gould of the Environmental Services Department presented plans on behalf of the Public Space Action Plan (a.k.a The Pilgrim Necklace Project).  Redesign efforts include Leyden and Water Streets, Burial Hill and Depot Square.  Part of these efforts will cause the PDC to lose three parking spaces at the bottom of Leyden Street.  The redesign team will also improve the Depot Square area, resulting in a “no net loss” of parking spaces in that area.  After discussing all design areas in detail, the board suggested amongst themselves that they consider making all Depot Square spaces time zoned areas.  Mr. Gould is seeking PDC approval to move forward and will present the final design plans to the PDC before his team meets with the Board of Selectmen for approval on February 12, 2008. 
A motion was made by Ms. Hatcher to support the Leydon Street project, to eliminate the three parking spaces to create the “bump out” and send a letter of support to the Board of Selectmen.  Seconded by Ms. Pratt and voted unanimously.  
Hingham Town Hall “Parking Strategies Forum”:  Mr. Price feels someone from the PDC should attend the meeting on Thursday January 31, 2008 at 6:15 p.m.  Ms. Pratt and Ms. Hatcher both agree to attend and report back to the Board.

Bills Requiring Board Approval:   JV Landscaping was verbally contracted with PDC for $100.00 to sand Brewster Street parking lot during a previous snow storm.  Ms. Pratt and Ms. Hatcher wonder if PDC should seek reimbursement from the town.  Ms Pratt put it before the board for discussion and they decided to simply mention it to the town for future circumstances.  

Ms. Hatcher made a motion to pay the bill, on the condition that a discussion is had with the town manager about the diligence of the town’s snow removal practices downtown.  Seconded by Mr. Bletzer and voted unanimously. 

Website Updates:  Mr. Price comments that changes have been made to the Park Plymouth website and he is looking for feedback.

Description of the parking Plan:  Mr. Price asks everyone on the Board to review the parking plan description changes and offer further input.  Ms. Pratt also suggested that a plan also be drafted to address motorcycles. Some suggestions were made and Mr. Ruggerio was asked to draft ideas then submit them to the board.  

New Name for Plymouth Development Corporation:   New name ideas were discussed by the board and general audience.  
Mr. Hallisey made the motion to accept the new name “Plymouth Growth and Development Corporation”, for presentation to the Attorney.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Bletzer. The name “Plymouth Growth and Development Corporation” was approved by a vote of 3-2, with Ms. Pratt and Ms. Hatcher voting not in favor of that name.     

Parking Garage Discussion:  Mr. Price asks how strong of a leadership position should the PDC take in the development of a town parking garage?  Upon discussion, the board agrees it should take a major leadership role, partnering with other organizations in town.  The idea of forming a sub committee under the PDC, with other community groups, is posed.  No decision will be made until next week, when Mr. Zanotti will be present.
Pay and Display Machines:  The previous board of directors approved an $80,000.00 budget to upgrade and/or replace pay and display machines.  Much discussion ensued about the location of non-functioning equipment and the best way to fix them.  Mr. Hallisey offered to take a look at the broken stations with Mr. Ruggerio, and see how easy it would be to hard wire them.

Signage and Lighting:    Mr. Price asks Mr. Ruggerio and the Park Plymouth staff to submit whatever ideas they have to improve signage and lighting issues, then submit a report in a couple of weeks.  Ms. Pratt also believes the signs should reflect proper rules regarding the holiday parking issues currently on the table, and lighting improvements to help encourage people to linger.  Ms. Hatcher stated that we are located in a mixed use area and lighting has to be regulated because of the residential aspect.   Parking lots had light meters to measure light and had to meet standards prior to the lights being installed.
Parking Enforcement Discussion:  Tabled until next week because of time restraints.

Park Plymouth Operations:  350 brochures were corrected.  Ms Pratt will pick up the rest of stock labels to complete the fix.  Mr. Ruggerio reports that he was successful with the Registry of Motor Vehicles regarding the process for collecting unpaid parking tickets.  RMV rules for accessing personal information and the general collection process was explained to the board.  Mr. Price states that an efficient process to collect unpaid tickets still needs to be designed and implemented.
Ms. Pratt made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Ms. Hatcher and voted unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.

The next meeting will be Tuesday February 5, 2009 at 5 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Mr. William Hallisey

Signed ______________________________
Date: ___________________



William Hallisey

Approved Final Draft 

